## W. K. KELLOGG FOUNDATION BATTLE CREEK, MICHIGAN

INTERNATIONAL DIVISION
BENJAMIN G. HORNING
DIRECTOR

May 5, 1954

PHILIP E. BLACKERBY, JR. ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR

Dr. Ignacio Gonzalez Casilla 136 Concepción, Chile, S. A.

Dear Dr. Gonzalez:

I returned to the United States from South America on April 21. I was extremely sorry that it was not possible for me to visit Concepción. Dr. Kinde has told me how much he enjoyed the visit to your beautiful city, and we are all grateful for the kind hospitality that you extended to him.

The professor of physiology, Dr. Bruno Gunther, and the professor of physical diagnosis, Dr. Fructuoso Biel, unofficially through Dr. Kinde requested funds from the Foundation with which to purchase the equipment listed below. Dr. Kinde and I expect to recommend that the Foundation provide this equipment, although we can give no assurance at the present time that our recommendation will be followed. If you plan to request this equipment, an official letter should be sent to the Foundation in the near future.

Flame Photometer Photoelectric colorimeter Electronic Photofluorimeter Electric PH Meter

At the time of my visit to Concepción in 1953, a fellowship was requested by the Faculty of Medicine for Dr. Guillermo Beddings Reys in order that he might have graduate study in biology in the United States. In view of the fact that Dr. Beddings Reys has not answered Dr. Blackerby's letter of February 8, I presume that he has decided not to visit the United States and the Foundation withdraws the offer of a fellowship for this year in view of the fact that there is not now sufficient time in which to plan a program of study for him.

With kindest personal regards,

Sincerely,

Benjamin G. Horning, M.D.

BGH:go

Copy to Dr. Bruno Gunther Dr. Fructuoso Biel

U. S. Embassy